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May 2025 Newsletter  
 

        Henry County Gun Club 
      1995-A Goldston Springs Road, Puryear, TN  38251 

        Henry County Gun Club – Tennessee’s Little Secret   

Highlights of the MAY Meeting

Membership: Total: 349 =  316 Full Members; 31 Probationary; 2 BOG-

approved. 

Trap/Skeet Totals: Skeet: 44 (137 rounds); Trap: 24 (73 rounds);  

Approval by BOG:   

BOG approved $3758 for Louisville Web Nerds for a complete 

overhaul of our website with new layout, easier menus and interface 

capabilities. 

BOG approved $16,050 for Norwood Construction for upgrades and 

repairs to the 600-yard range to include repairing the washed-out 

bridge and culvert, enlarging the parking lot, adding dirt to the 5 

berms grading, improving drainage and adding rock to the 

driveway from hilltop to 500-yard.   

BOG approved $54 for 40 “chamber flags” to be stored in the 

orange boxes at the 100- & 600-yard ranges along with the hearing 

and eye protection already provided. 

BOG approved $72 to Tony Lacy for meals served at last 2 matches. 

Announcements:  

Member John Treace is donating and entire room of reloading 

equipment for the Club to liquidate with a Swap Meet sometime 

after July 4th.  Thank you John! 

Workday scheduled for Saturday, May 10th & Tuesday, May 13th by 

Stuart Naulty to move the safety barrier from Trap/skeet field 2 to the 

area between field 1 and the new wobble trap field.   

 

                         (Continued on next page….) 

 
 
 

 

Match Directors 
 

Appleseed – May & September 
Don Duncan    270-293-1250 
dsduncan@twc.com  
Auto Bench Rest Association–3rd SAT. 
Todd Earhart    931-627-9392 
todd.gtauto@gmail.com  
Henry County Sport Handgun 1st Sat. 
Tyson Riley    704-604-5706 
likefatherlikesonoutdoor@gmail.com  
NRA High-Power Rifle – 1st Saturday 
Tim Kreier      931-801-2384 
kreiertb@aol.com  
Lee Jackson      270-492-8303 
leejackson_1@yahoo.com  
Rimfire Challenge – 5th Saturday 
Ken Donahue   731-707-3541 
ktdonahue@live.com 
Silhouette - 2nd Saturday     
Joe Pat Hutson  270-227-4804    
rufustreload@gmail.com 
Skeet Shoot – every Wednesday 
Stuart Naulty    270-226-8923 
snaulty@murray-ky.com 
Steel Challenge – 4th Saturday 
USPSA – 2nd Saturday 
Grant Laird    731-336-9207 
bbqlaird@yahoo.com  
Trap Shoot – every Thursday 
Brad Gher  309-846-5159 
bradley@gherhaus.com 
Tactical Rifle – 2nd Saturday 
JT Hearn    270-752-0101 
hsprecision2008@gmail.com 
Vintage & Modern Military Sniper  
4th SAT    James Lacy    731-336-3254 
james.a.lacy@gmail.com  
Vintage & Modern Military Iron Sight 3rd 
SAT Dennis Sanderson 270-356-6522 
     sandwayne57@outlook.com 
Wobble Trap – 1st Saturday 
Stuart Naulty    270-226-8923 
snaulty@murray-ky.com 
 
                   
    

 

 

http://www.henrycountygunclub.com/about/
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Highlights of the MAY Meeting - continued

Old (unfinished) Business:  

Update on starting regular “Basic Handgun Handling Skills Training” with Joe Pat Hutson as Trainer.  

Several classes already held.  Classes being scheduled as time permits.  Members on Joe Pats list will 

be contacted when next class is scheduled.   

New Business:  

Vote on improvements to the lower range: 

BOG approved $4000 to get all the pistol berms trimmed by Adam Powell with option to have it 

done annually for $3000.  

BOG approved $6200 to Cutting Edge for refurbishing driveway with Harley rake and adding gravel 

from the entrance asphalt to the flagpole at the 100, Harley rake and add gravel to the pistol bays, 

fixing 3 broken culverts and control drainage from pistol bay and 50-yard to prevent erosion. 

BOG approved $16,050 for Norwood Construction for upgrades and repairs to the 600-yard range 

to include repairing the washed-out bridge and culvert, enlarging the parking lot, adding dirt to the 

5 berms grading, improving drainage and adding rock to the driveway from hilltop to 500-yard.   

                    Bi-Monthly General Membership Meeting Minutes, May 5th, 2025 

Old (unfinished) Business: none 

New Business:  

Vote passed on expenditure of $3758 to Louisville Web Nerds for a complete overhaul of our 

website with new layout, easier menus and interface capabilities. That’s $3500 for the upgrade and 

a couple of months of Support at $129/month.   

Vote passed on expenditure of $16,050 to Norwood Construction for upgrades and repairs to the 

600-yard range to include repairing the washed-out bridge and culvert, enlarging the parking lot, 

adding dirt to the 5 berms grading, improving drainage and adding rock to the driveway from 

hilltop to 500-yard line. 

Vote passed for Adam Powell on $4000 to get all the berms trimmed and considering $3000 each 

year to keep them maintained going forward. 

Vote passed for Cutting Edge on $6200 to refurbish driveway with Harley rake and add gravel from 

the entrance asphalt to the flagpole at the 100, Harley rake and add gravel to the pistol bays, fix 

broken 3 broken culverts and control drainage from pistol bay and 50-yard to prevent erosion. 

Probationary member vote: --- 2 Temporary members voted in as Probationary:   

Billy Cotham           Mark Gentile  

 

General Membership vote: 2 Probationary members were voted as Full Members:  

 

           Charles Willson David Hopkins   
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Announcements 
   

 

A friendly reminder about regularly scheduled matches and our  

Match Directors…. 
 

  During any Match the Match Director is KING! 
 

Our Match Directors are a precious commodity for the Club.  They spend many hours of their 

personal time organizing, setting up, directing and tearing down for the benefit of our members. 

 

But the most important responsibility they have is the SAFETY of all participants. 

Each Match Director holds a Safety Brief before every match explaining the rules. 

They have a duty to call out any unsafe behavior and, if the violation is egregious enough, expel 

the shooter from the match. 

 

So, please pay attention during the Safety Brief and follow the rules as described by the Director. 

 

These Rules also apply when a member is NOT in a Match.  The Rules are not a mystery, but simply 

common sense…. 

For a refresher, click on this link to review the: 

        Safety Briefing Checklist & RULES and REGULATIONS 

Also, please review this link to review the FIRST AID kits we have placed in each shooting area: 

Safety First 

 

Thank You! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://henrycountygunclub.com/wp-content/uploads/2024/01/HCGC-Safety-Brief-RULES-Checklist-2024.pdf
https://henrycountygunclub.com/safety-first/
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Announcements 
   

 

 

Ear Plugs – Safety Glasses – Empty Chamber Flags  
 

                                              
 

             You’ll find these orange boxes in many places at the range. 

    If you forget to bring these PPE items you can use these at the range. 

                            Please return them to the box when finished. 
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Announcements 
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Photos 
   
 

                                      Tactical Precision Rifle – April 12th  
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                                              Steel Challenge – April 12th  
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                               Vintage & Modern Military Sniper – April 26th 

 

 

     
 

 

   
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



   

  Page 9 of 14 

   
 

 

Photos 
   
                    

            Basic Handgun Handling Skills Training Class – Joe Pat Hutson 
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        Henry County Gun Club Picnic And Tailgate Swap Meet – May 3rd  
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600-yard Qualified 
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Trap – Skeet – Wobble machine Qualified 
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Calendar 
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2025 Board of Governors (BOG) 
  

        

        OFFICERS:

      President                Vice-President               Secretary              Treasurer  

 Neal Schaefer               John K. Phillips             Alan Crowley          Ken Cooper  

  731-694-8108   731-441-0320              270-293-3490          731-441-5423   

nealt2@earthlink.net      jkp07@bellsouth.net     alancloud@icloud.com     ken.d.cooper@gmail.com     

 

ELECTED BOARD MEMBERS:

         John Bright                  William Cooper                                  Todd Earhart                   

  plevaus@gmail.com                  wlcooper55@outlook.com              ktodd.gtauto@gmail.com  

       270-519-1080           731-514-0718                                     931-627-9392 

                                                                                                 

   

           Lee Jackson                Willem Mathis                      Stuart Naulty 

leejackson_1@yahoo.com                009drifter@gmail.com                      snaulty@murray-ky.net 

          270-293-5558            931-896-3974                270-226-8923   

                        

                                                       PLANNING COMMITTEE: 

                                   Joe Pat Hutson - Chairman   

                                     rufustreload@gmail.com   

                                              270-227-4804   

     

          Ken Cooper                         William Cooper                       Alan Crowley 

ken.d.cooper@gmail.com    wlcooper55@outlook.com  alancloud@icloud.com 

          731-441-5423                           731-514-0718                       270-293-3490 

     

       Tom Cunningham                 David Fisher                       Stuart Naulty 

   figbysnort@gmail.com       truevine55@hotmail.com    snaulty@murray-ky.net 

731-234-6685                                        731-247-5188                       270-226-8923 

     

      Neal Schaefer   

           nealt2@earthlink.net   

      731-694-8108   

 

 


